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June 23, 2021 
 
 
 
The Honorable Saul Martinez 
Mayor of Pasco 
525 North 3rd Avenue 
Post Office Box 293 
Pasco, Washington  99301 
 
Sent Via Electronic Mail 
 
RE: Completion of the periodic update of Pasco’s comprehensive plan and development regulations 
 
Dear Mayor Martinez: 
 
Thank you for sending Growth Management Services Ordinance No. 4537, Ordinance No. 4526, and 
Ordinance No. 4525.  We received these on April 23, 2021 and June 8, 2021.  The materials submitted 
indicate the successful completion of the comprehensive plan and development regulation update process 
required under RCW 36.70A.130. 
 
Your community has reviewed its comprehensive plan and development regulations to ensure the 
community is growing as envisioned and to bring your plan up to date with the latest laws and 
regulations.  This update will guide growth consistent with your community’s vision of the future.  We 
recognize the substantial investment of time, energy, and resources that these documents represent.  We 
congratulate you, your planning commission, staff, and involved citizens for the good work represented 
by your update. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns about any planning or growth management issues, please call 
William Simpson, Senior Planner, at (509) 280-3602.  We extend our continued support to the City of 
Pasco in achieving the goals of growth management. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Dave Andersen, AICP 
Managing Director 
Growth Management Services 
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cc: Rick White, Director, Pasco Community and Economic Development 
 Jacob Gonzalez, Senior Planner, Pasco Community and Economic Development 
 William Simpson, AICP, Senior Planner, Growth Management Services 
 Benjamin Serr, AICP, Eastern Regional Manager, Growth Management Services 


